


Liturgical Ministers 
September 23 & 24 

 

Greeters: 
   4pm SG: Scott & Melissa Frost Family 
   8am HT: Tim Schad Family 
   10am SG: Jeff Satori 
   7pm HT: Volunteers 
    

Lectors: 
   4pm SG: Isaac Isselmann 
   8am HT: Danielle Faust 
   10am SG: Jean Blattner 
   7pm HT: Michelle Schneider 
    

Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
   4pm SG: Jill Riesterer, Meg Post 
   8am HT: Deacon Gary, Ruth Kleczewski 
   10am SG: Deacon Gary, Fred Reindl 
   7pm HT: None 
     

Ushers: 
   4pm SG: Mark Kenneke, Bill Wachal 
   8am HT: Dennis & Lois Albright, Glenn Neils 
   10am SG: Kieth Biese, Joe Weber 
   7pm HT: Volunteers 
    

Servers: 
   4pm SG: Cecelia DeBruin 
   8am HT: Adam & Paul Faust 
   10am SG: Sawyer Pitz, Sydney Pitz 
   7pm HT: Matt Schneider 
    

Scrip:  
   4pm SG: Connie Bell 
   8am HT: Nancy Augustine 
   10am SG: Pam Lenzner 

Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sept 18—Sept 24  
Sanctuary Candles  

are burning in memory/honor of: 
 

HT: Craig Hruby 
SG: Catechists, RE Families 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturday Sept 16—St. Cornelius, Pope, & Cyprian, Bishop, Martyrs 
   4pm SG  + Barb Lutzke 
     

Sunday Sept 17—Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
  8am HT  + Margaret & Marvin Mueller 
  10am SG  + Binversie Family 
  7pm HT   People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 
    

Monday Sept 18—Weekday 
   8am HT  + Alvis Faust 
     

Tuesday Sept 19—Weekday 
   8am HT  + Rogene Faust 
     

Wednesday Sept 20—Sts. Andrew Kim Tao-gon, Priest and       
   Paul Chong Ha-sang, and Companions, Martyrs 
   8am SG  Julie Binversie 
    

Thursday Sept 21—St. Matthew, Apostle & Evangelist 
   8am SG  + Victoria DeSouza 
     

Saturday Sept 23—St. Pius of Pietrelcina, Priest 
   4pm SG   People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 
    

Sunday Sept 24—Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  8am HT +  Arthur Stahl 
  10am SG  + Allan Koenig 
  7pm HT  + Deceased Members of the Koenig & Schneider Families 

Bulletin Deadline Bulletin submissions must be   
received the Tuesday two weeks prior  

to the date of print.   
September 30 & October 1 Bulletin  

Submission Deadline is Tuesday, Sept 19 

Parish News 
   

HT & SG Ministry Training An email has been sent regarding the 
September 30 Liturgical Ministry Training for current parish ministers 
in the areas of Proclaimers of the Word (Readers) and Cantors.  The 
training, led by diocesan staff, is in New Holstein and also open to 
those who wish to begin volunteering in these ministries.  Each train-
ing is 2 hours in length.  Contact the office if you are in need of the 
registration link or need assistance to register.   
 
SG Fall Feast Raffle Tickets are ready to be picked up.  Please take 

your envelope from the back of church.  If you see tick-
ets for a friend, family member, or neighbor, please 
help deliver the envelope.  These envelopes cannot be 
mailed.  Help the committee get them distributed.  
Thank you! 
 
Christian Women 2024 Calendars will be ready to pick 

up Sun. Oct. 1. We need the help of all our parish members to make 
it another success. Thank You 
 
NEW DATE:  Bible Study will be starting the Book of Ezra on Sep-
tember 19. The Book of Ezra provides an account of the Jew’s re-
gathering, of their struggle to survive, and to rebuild what had been 
destroyed. Through his narrative, Ezra declared that the Jews were 
still God’s people and that God had not forgotten them. All are wel-
come to attend, Tuesdays 9am at Holy Trinity. 

St. Gregory Stewardship: Sept 9 & 10, 2023 
 
 

                           Weekly       Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                   $1,965.00         $186,500.00 
Loose                      $   275.00         $  20,000.00 
Total Env. & Loose         $2,240.00         $206,500.00 
Support Budget/Week      $3,971.15         $  32,075.93 received for year 

Difference this Week    - $1,731.15         $174,424.07 needed by 6/30/24        

                                
Total September Green Sunday: $0.00 

Holy Trinity Stewardship for September 10, 2023 
 
 

                                              Weekly    Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                         $ 2,678.00       $101,220.00 
Loose                                $     267.50       $  14,200.00 
Total                                  $  2,945.50       $115,420.00 
Support Budget/Week     $  2,220.00       $  26,812.15 received for year 

Difference This Week      $     725.50       $  88,607.85 needed by 6/30/24 

 

Green Sunday: $0.00   

A Message from Fr. Bill … 

This summer we tried something new - 
having the offices closed on Fridays.  Since 
this did not seem to have had a negative 
impact on the parish's mission, offices will 
continue to remain closed on Fri-
days.  However, Fridays will be a work day for parish staff. The inten-
tion of having the offices closed is to provide uninterrupted blocks of 
time to complete work that requires focused attention.  This decision 
will be re-evaluated in December.  



Year of Mary 
October 1, 2022 to December 8, 2023 

 

Hear to Serve ... 

Whether We Live or Die 
In his Letter to the Romans, St. Paul tells us, 
“Brothers and sisters:  None of us lives for 

oneself, and no one dies for oneself.  For if we live, we live 
for the Lord, and if we die, we die for the Lord; so then, 
whether we live or die, we are the Lord’s.”  

Truer words were never spoken.  I believe all of us 
as Catholics, as all Christians, would like nothing better to 
be said about us or inscribed on our tombstones than that 
we truly lived and died for the Lord.  

Even though at our baptism we became part of 
God’s family, brothers and sisters to Christ, we all know 
how very, very hard it can be to live and die for the Lord. 
Well, one thing we have to do is to have a rock-solid, 
steady relationship with Jesus.  If we don’t have that solid 
personal relationship with Jesus, we will never live for Him 
or much less, die for Him.  

The way to develop that solid relationship with Je-
sus is through prayer.  We have to pray.  If we don’t have a 
prayer life, nothing else is going to happen.  Now just as 
living up to St. Paul’s letter to the Romans this week is 
hard, praying and having a prayer life can be just as chal-
lenging to say the least.  

This is why I want to recommend a book to you. 
It’s called “Prayer For Beginners” by Peter Kreeft.  It 
doesn’t matter if your prayer life is at the beginning stag-
es of life, or you are a seasoned prayer warrior doing ro-
saries and novenas that would make the Bishop envious, 
there is something in this book that will help you.   One 
thing I know for sure is that learning to pray better is 
never ending. 

Peter Kreeft tells us he wrote this book for the 
Marthas of the world, for people with little time to pray 
and for those who keep finding excuses not to pray.  The 
author realizes that we are very busy, distracted people, 
and sometimes, let’s face it, we are not very holy.  (If 
you’re like your Deacon, you’re raising your hand right now.) 
You do not have to have an advanced degree in theology to 
read this book; it's written for us, the people in the every-
day world. The chapters are short and to the point with 
everyday examples of what we face in the world before 
us.  It is the kind of book that you can take your time 
reading. 

The chapter I especially liked was titled,  Patience, 
Forgiving Ourselves for Failure.  The author talked about 
how we want to become holy all at once and go faster than 
the Grace of God which then leads to our demise. The 
chapter also brings up an interesting point about sin.  
Kreeft states that we like to think about our sins the way 
the devil wants us to think about them, rather than the 
way God wants us to think about our sins.  God wants us to 
worry about our sins before we sin but the devil wants us 
to worry about them after we sin.  God wants us to feel 
free to repent, while the devil wants us to feel free to sin.  

I cannot say enough good things about this book.  I 
urge you all to get it.  I would also like to hear your com-
ments and thoughts about the book.  And as always, I give 
you the Deacon’s guarantee: If you get this book and find 
absolutely nothing of value in it, I will pray for you twice as 
hard.  

Let us improve and steady our relationship with 
Jesus so we can remember that in life and death, we are 
the Lord’s. 
    Deo Gratias, 
    Deacon Gary 

 

 

Dates to  
Remember 

 
 
Sun Sept 17  Catechetical Sunday 
Tues Sept 19  Food Pantry noon @ SG 
Tues Sept 19  SG Finance Council 6pm; Pastoral Council 7pm 
Sept 23 & 24  Second Collection:  Green Sunday 
Sept 25—29  Fr. Bill on Vacation 

Thoughts for Today’s Readings 
 
To the Point:  In this gospel, Jesus calls us to radically 
generous forgiveness, a magnitude of forgiveness far 
above Peter’s guess at what generous forgiveness 
should be.  Again, God’s logic is not ours; this is not a 

transaction that makes sense on human terms.  This is one more 
way that we are called to imitate God, whose mercy is boundless 
and to whom we owe much more than we are owed.  Imitating God 
in forgiveness is about making us bigger; it expands over hearts so 
that we may participate more fully in God’s life and triumph and joy.  
But as we saw last week, this call to generous forgiveness doesn’t 
mean we can’t have boundaries.  While most of us can stand to be 
more forgiving, God does not will for us to put up with true abuse.  
Forgiveness in such cases does not mean returning to an abuser 
with a blank slate and allowing the abuse to happen all over again; 
it might instead mean coming to a place of understanding even if 
the relationship cannot be restored. 
 
To Experience:  Even Peter’s question is flawed; forgiveness is 
rarely a discreet, countable act.  Granting forgiveness is not always 
as simple as checking a box to accomplish time number thirteen of 
the seventy-seven allotted.  It can be hard to know when we’ve 
“achieved” full forgiveness; old hurts sometimes come back unex-
pectedly, revealing that they were not as healed as we once 
thought.  More often, it is an ongoing process, one of changing our 
hearts, embracing humility and compassion, and being willing to be 
generous with others as God is with us. 
 
1. Are there faults and hurts that you find easy to forgive?  Are 

there any that you struggle to forgive fully? 
2. Sometimes forgiveness fully restores relationships and some-

times it moves them to a new phase with new boundaries.  
What does forgiveness look like in your life? 

3. Which relationships in your life still need forgiveness’s healing 
power? 

 
Source: Living Liturgy 2023, Liturgical Press 

Mass Readings for Week of Sept 18—Sept 24 
 

 Readings  Gospel 
Mon/Sept 18 I Timothy 2:1-8  Luke 7:1-10 
Tues/Sept 19 I Timothy 3:1-13  Luke 7:11-17 
Wed/Sept 20 I Timothy 3:14-16  Luke 7:31-35 
Thurs/Sept 21 Ephesians 4:1-7, 11-13  Matthew 9:9-13 
Fri/Sept 22 I Timothy 6:2c-12  Luke 8:1-3 
Sat/Sept 23 I Timothy 6:13-16  Luke 8:4-15 
Sun/Sept 24 Isaiah 55:6-9 
  Philippians 1:20c-24, 27a Matthew 20:1-16a 



 

Made possible by a grant from the Diocese of Green Bay Catholic Foundation. 

Community Events 
 
Annual Punt, Pass & Kick Competition on Saturday, Septem-
ber  16, 2023 at the corner of Mill & 6th St (behind Patrick's 
Patches). Registration at 9:00am. Competition begins at 9:30. 
Open to boys and girls aged 8 thru 12 as of Aug. 31 of this year 
in any of the surrounding areas Manitowoc, Two Rivers, Valders, 
Reedsville, Brillion, Whitelaw, Kellnersville, Mishicot, Newton 
etc. Each entrant must be prepared to furnish proof of age if 
requested.   Hosted by Reedsville Knights of Columbus. 

Area Parish Events & Faith Formation Opportunities 
 
It’s Apple Pie Time! Divine Savior school is now taking or-
ders for delicious apple pies. Orders must be in by Wednes-
day, September 20th. See flyer on bulletin boards for ordering 
information.  Thank you for your continued support for our 
school.  

Solemnity Mass of  
Our Lady of Champion 

 
Join the National Shrine of Our 
Lady of Champion on the 
grounds where the Queen of 
Heaven appeared for the first-
ever Solemnity Mass of Our Lady 
of Champion on Monday, October 
9, 2023! Mass begins at 11:00 
a.m., celebrated by Bishop Rick-
en and his fellow Bishops from around Wisconsin. It will be a 
historic day for Our Lady of Champion, the Diocese of Green 
Bay, and everyone in attendance! Let us know you are com-
ing by visiting championshrine.org/oloc-solemnity!  
 
Additional things to know: 

1. The Solemnity Mass on October 9 will 
be outdoors behind the Apparition Chapel, rain or shine! 

2. Please bring a lawn chair or blanket for seating for 
the outdoor Mass! 

3. Golf carts will be available for transportation to and from 

the parking lot for those with limited mobility. 

4. A social gathering will take place following the Solemnity 
Mass to celebrate Our Lady of Champion and her appari-
tions in Champion, WI! 

Saint Pio of Pietrelcina’s Story 
Feast Day—September 23 

 
 In one of the largest such ceremonies in history, Pope John Paul II 
canonized Padre Pio of Pietrelcina on June 16, 2002. It was the 45th canoniza-
tion ceremony in Pope John Paul’s pontificate. More than 300,000 people 
braved blistering heat as they filled St. Peter’s Square and nearby streets. They 
heard the Holy Father praise the new saint for his prayer and charity. “This is 
the most concrete synthesis of Padre Pio’s teaching,” said the pope. He also 
stressed Padre Pio’s witness to the power of suffering. If accepted with love, 
the Holy Father stressed, such suffering can lead to “a privileged path of sancti-
ty.” 
 Many people have turned to the Italian Capuchin Franciscan to inter-
cede with God on their behalf; among them was the future Pope John Paul II. In 
1962, when he was still an archbishop in Poland, he wrote to Padre Pio and 
asked him to pray for a Polish woman with throat cancer. Within two weeks, 
she had been cured of her life-threatening disease. 
 Born Francesco Forgione, Padre Pio grew up in a family of farmers in 
southern Italy. Twice his father worked in Jamaica, New York, to provide the 
family income. 
 At the age of 15, Francesco joined the Capuchins and took the name 
of Pio. He was ordained in 1910 and was drafted during World War I. After he 
was discovered to have tuberculosis, he was discharged. In 1917, he was as-
signed to the friary in San Giovanni Rotondo, 75 miles from the city of Bari on 
the Adriatic. 
 On September 20, 1918, as he was making his thanksgiving after 
Mass, Padre Pio had a vision of Jesus. When the vision ended, he had the 
stigmata in his hands, feet, and side. 
 Life became more complicated after that. Medical doctors, Church 
authorities, and curiosity seekers came to see Padre Pio. In 1924, and again in 
1931, the authenticity of the stigmata was questioned; Padre Pio was not per-
mitted to celebrate Mass publicly or to hear confessions. He did not complain of 
these decisions, which were soon reversed. However, he wrote no letters after 
1924. His only other writing, a pamphlet on the agony of Jesus, was done be-
fore 1924. 
 Padre Pio rarely left the friary after he received the stigmata, but 
busloads of people soon began coming to see him. Each morning after a 5 a.m. 
Mass in a crowded church, he heard confessions until noon. He took a mid-
morning break to bless the sick and all who came to see him. Every afternoon 
he also heard confessions. In time his confessional ministry would take 10 
hours a day; penitents had to take a number so that the situation could be han-
dled. Many of them have said that Padre Pio knew details of their lives that they 
had never mentioned. 
 Padre Pio saw Jesus in all the sick and suffering. At his urging, a fine 
hospital was built on nearby Mount Gargano. The idea arose in 1940; a com-
mittee began to collect money. Ground was broken in 1946. Building the hospi-
tal was a technical wonder because of the difficulty of getting water there and of 
hauling up the building supplies. This “House for the Alleviation of Suffering” 
has 350 beds. 
 A number of people have reported cures they believe were received 
through the intercession of Padre Pio. Those who assisted at his Masses came 
away edified; several curiosity seekers were deeply moved. Like Saint Francis, 
Padre Pio sometimes had his habit torn or cut by souvenir hunters. 
 One of Padre Pio’s sufferings was that unscrupulous people several 
times circulated prophecies that they claimed originated from him. He never 
made prophecies about world events and never gave an opinion on matters 
that he felt belonged to Church authorities to decide. He died on September 23, 
1968, and was beatified in 1999. 
   

https://www.franciscanmedia.org/saint-of-the-day/saint-pio-of-pietrelcina/ 

This Week on FORMED ... 

https://usw2.nyl.as/t1/109/cck3mye0ijt4eineqs9ebigu1/7/b4cca4227fec4dde8c9c04b2840ae674854c99f815855c1aee1e987fd78a4730






Weekend of September 16 & 17, 2023 

Pray for the Sick:  
 

Mary Mueller, Kay Binversie, Tom Pelk, Fritz Koeppen,  
Mary Jo Koeppen, Jim Riesterer, Ken Schmidt, Kylie Cox 

 

To add or remove a name from this listing, a family member should call 
your Parish Office-SG: 773-2511 or HT: 773-2380    Thank you. 

SG Prayer Line: Lucille Heinzen at 773-2317 
    

SG Nursing Home/Assisted Living: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Caring Hearts & Hands: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Food Pantry: Faye Riesterer at 773-2422 
    

HT Prayer Line: Complete card by suggestion box in back of church 
      or call the parish office.   
 
 

Would you like to receive Communion at home? 
    

St. Gregory parishioners please contact: Mary Olig 775-4756,  
      Gene Riesterer 773-2585, or the parish office 773-2511. 
   

Holy Trinity parishioners please contact: Dennis and Karen Graf  
      693-8700 or the parish office 920-773-2380. 

Parish  
Outreach 

ST. GREGORY SCRIP        
  Scrip is sold in the parish office:  
  Monday—Thursday 8am-Noon 

After Masses Saturday and Sunday  
 

Scrip Coordinators: 
Marlene Zutz 775-4253 

Sue Popp 773-2319 

Thank you to our Scrip purchasers!   
Don’t use it?  Start by purchasing a card for gas or groceries. 

Legacy Gifts to Holy Trinity Parish 
Current projects for donation consideration: 
• Replace candelabras 
• Regilding of the Chalice 
• Vestments (priest, altar servers) 
• Sponsor flowers for Sunday Mass 

      HT Christian Women Calendar Winners are… 
 

      Sept   3  -  $30    Susan Kissinger, Elkhart Lake        #530 
      Sept   4  -  $100  Ron Habermann, Chilton        #1094 
      Sept   5  -  $20    Baylen Hoger, Kiel         #1405 
      Sept   6  -  $20    Sharon Eldred, Kiel         #921 
      Sept   7  -  $20    Pam Hartlaub, Kiel         #584 
      Sept   8  -  $20    Donald Jacobs, Chilton          #372 
      Sept   9  -  $20    Mike Beringer, Sheboygan        #282 

St. Gregory Parish Boiler Project  
Update as of 9/11/2023 

 

• Overall Estimated Cost: $165,000.00 

• Usable Parish Funds:  $  89,967.00 

• Golf Outing Boiler Raffle: $    4,426.50 

• Parishioner Gifts:  $  52,253.00 

• Remaining Balance:  $  18,353.50 
 

The approval from the Diocese has been received and  
the contract has been signed. 

Did you miss the opportunity to share your 
support with the one by One Campaign or the 
Bishop’s Appeal?  Don’t worry!   You will have 
additional opportunities to support upcoming pro-
jects right in your own parish!  As previously 
mentioned at Masses, both parishes have large 

projects currently being discussed by the councils.  Stay tuned for 
more information. 

 
SCRIP is sold in parish office:  
Monday—Thursday 8am-Noon 

 Before and after 8am Mass on Sunday 

Scrip Coordinator questions~920-773-2380 

Thank you to all who continue to purchase SCRIP! 

New to inventory: Subway $50. 
Log Cabin (Howards Grove) is under new ownership. Will honor 

current scrip cards until Dec. 31, 2023. 

Sales ending September 10 — $3,320 (includes online sales) 
Profits ending September 10 — $124.75 (includes online sales) 

HOLY TRINITY  
SCRIP  

PROGRAM 

Scrip sales for week ending September 10: $2,589.90 
3% (average) profit to the parish: $77.70 

 The Religious Education program offers so 
much more than students attending classes 
one night per week.  Over the next several 

weeks, watch this space for a highlight of other 
events, activities, and opportunities which will 

occur throughout the year. 
 

There is still time to enroll for the 2023-2024 year.   
Call the office (773-2511) for information. 

 
The following parish family members  

are serving our nation in the  
Armed Forces:       

 
 

Jesse Augustine, Kurt Binversie,  
Sydney Binversie, Connor Faucett,  

Dustin Koenig, Matthew Koenig,  
Samuel Koenig, Brandon Mueller,  

Adam Satori, Anton Simon 
 

Please contact the parish office  
to add or remove a family member. 

To make a One by One payment toward your pledge, please mail it 
to the following address … 

 
Catholic Foundation of the Diocese of Green Bay 

PO Box 22550 
Green Bay, WI 54305-2550 

 
This is a locked box specifically for receiving  

campaign pledges.  Thank you! 




